
POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD
James R . Thompson Center 100 W . Randolph St ., Ste 11-500
Dorothy Gunn
CHICAGO, IL 60601

Dear Dorothy Gunn
Your rules Listed below met our codification standards and have been published in
Volume 30, Issue 33 of the Illinois Register, dated 08/18/2006 .

NOTICES REQUIRED BY LAW TO BE PUBLISHED IN THE ILLINOIS REGISTER
Notice of Public Information Pursuant to 415 ILCS 5/28 .1(d)(3)

III . Adm. Code

	

Page 13934
Point Of Contact :Erin Conley

Permits and General Provisions (Withdrawal of Proposed)
35 111 . Adm. Code 201

	

Page 13933
Point Of Contact :Erin Conley

PROPOSED RULES
Sewer Discharge Criteria

35 III . Adm. Code 307
Point Of ContactErin Conley

Pretreatment Programs
35 111 . Adm. Code 310

Point Of Contact:Erin Conley
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OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF STATE
JESSE WHITE • Secretary of State

08/11/2006

If you have any questions, you may contact the Administrative Code Division at
(217) 782 - 7017 .
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Page 13681
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ILLINOIS REGISTER

POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD

NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF PROPOSED AMENDMENTS

1)

	

Heading of the Part : Permits and General Provisions

2)

	

Code Citation : 35 Ill. Adm. Code Part 201

3)

	

Section Numbers :

	

Proposed Action :
201 .501

	

New Section

4)

	

Date Notice of Proposed Amendments Published in the Illinois Register:

July 7, 2006 at 30 111 . Reg. 11506

5)

	

Reason for the Withdrawal :

The Board caused publication of this first notice in response to the request of the
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) for expedited consideration of
IEPA's June 20, 2006 regulatory proposal. On August 4, 2006, the Board granted
IEPA's July 18, 2006 motion to withdraw this rulemaking proposal . IEPA
explained that it had discussed the proposed rulemaking with the United States
Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA). IEPA concluded that, at this time,
the interests of its Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD) program would
be best served by a withdrawal of the rulemaking proposal .

Questions regarding this matter may be referred to John Knittle at 217/278-3111 .
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